
  
 
 
 

SATURDAY          9.00 am  St Osmund’s       Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament  
22 September 9.30 am  St Osmund’s  MASS  50th Anniversary of Filipino Nurses in Salisbury 
 6.00 pm Holy Redeemer MASS People of the Parish 

SUNDAY 9.00 am         St Osmund’s MASS  Alessandra and John Grech RIP 
23 September 9.30 am St Gregory’s  MASS 50th Anniversary of Filipino Nurses in Salisbury 
 11.00 am  St Osmund’s MASS        Michael and Timothy Robinson RIP 
 6.00 pm St Osmund’s MASS        Scarlett’s Intentions 

MONDAY   Our Lady of Walsingham                    
24 September 9.00 am St Gregory’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer      
 8.45 am St Osmund’s Morning Prayer  
 9.00 am St Osmund’s MASS         Richard McGill RIP  

TUESDAY  9.00 am St Gregory’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Pray er 
25 September  9.30 am St Osmund’s Morning Prayer 
  9.45 am St Osmund’s MASS  Roberta Tibon RIP  

WEDNESDAY    9.00 am St Gregory’s   Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer    
26 September 10.00 am  Holy Redeemer MASS  Joyce Sugg RIP  
   7.00 pm  St Osmund’s  Ordinariate MASS 

THURSDAY         St Vincent de Paul, Priest 
27 September 9.00 am  St Gregory’s         Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer  
 11.00 am   St Osmund’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament   
 12.00 noon  St Osmund’s MASS Ina Burton RIP 
 6.30 pm  Downton MASS Josephine Kohlhofer RIP 

FRIDAY                 9.00 am St Gregory’s         Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer      
28 September     10.00 am St Gregory’s         MASS  Frank Farley RIP 
 7.00 pm St Osmund’s   MASS  Tom Hartigan 

SATURDAY                  SAINTS MICHAEL, GABRIEL AND RAPHAEL, ARCHANGELS  
29 September       9.30 am St Osmund’s         Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer      
 10.30 am St Osmund’s         MASS       Angelina Tenorio RIP 
 6.00 pm Holy Redeemer  MASS Family Intentions 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION    
St Gregory’s: Fridays 10.30am  St Osmund’s: Saturdays 11am Holy Redeemer: Saturdays 5.40pm  

and also on request, please contact one of the priests. 
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CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME  Imogen Grace Smith, who will be baptised at St Osmund’s this 
weekend. Please pray for Imogen, her parents and godparents at this special time. 
 

SECOND COLLECTION This weekend is for SCORE Home Projects. 
 

TYPHOON MANGKHUT - Philippines 
A number of parishioners have asked that we have a collection to support those in the Philippines which was 
ravaged by a storm last weekend, taking lives and destroying homes.  If you would like to contribute, please 
direct your donation to the Parish office or to one of our priests.  Please keep the people of the Philippines in 
your prayers at this difficult time.  
 

OLD MANOR HOSPITAL GOLDEN JUBILEE This weekend sees the anniversary of the Filipino nurses 
arriving in Salisbury. There will be special thanksgiving Masses in St Osmund’s on Saturday at 9.30am and in 
St Gregory's on Sunday at 9.30am. You are warmly invited to join them at these thanksgiving Masses. 
 

BAPTISM COURSES If you have a child that you would like to be baptised, you will need to complete one of 
our baptism preparation courses. For St Gregory’s contact Deacon Steve godw5hme@virginmedia.com    
501854. At St Osmund’s our current course continues on 23 and 30 September at 9am Mass and afterwards 
in the parish rooms. To book on a future course, please contact Deacon John Proctor on 340206 or 
john@alabare.org  
 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION  2018/2019  If you have a child in Year 3 or above,  please make an application 
ASAP. The first meeting for parents has already taken place. Application forms are available on our website 
https://salisburycatholics.org/downloads or printed copies are in all churches. Programmes for the year are 
also available. The first meeting for children will be on Saturday 20 October from 3-5pm in St Osmund’s 
School. 
 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN THE CATHOLIC FAITH? You may already attend Mass but would like to know 
more?  We invite you to come along on a Thursday evening to find out more about our Catholic faith. Please 
join us on Thursday 27 October in the Presbytery from 7.30 to 9.00pm. More details from Canon Michael, Fr 
Saji or the parish office on 01722 333581 or outreach@salisburycatholics.org  All are welcome to attend.  
 

JUSTICE & PEACE GROUP will be marking the feast of St Francis of Assisi with a short service of prayer 
and thanksgiving for God's gift of creation at St Osmund's Church on Thursday 4 October at 7pm. All 
welcome. 
 

HOPE AND FRIENDSHIP This group is for those who are bereaved or suffering loss, next meets on Monday 
24 September at 11am in St Osmund’s Parish Rooms.  Call the Parish office for further information. 
 

MY GENERATION is a group of senior adults that meet in St Gregory's Hall every other Wednesday at 2pm. 
The next meeting is on Wednesday 26 September. For further details, please contact - Chris 321109 
 

POPE FRANCIS’ PONTIFICATE REFLECTION  To be held in St John’s Church, Bath at 7pm Thursday 27 
September. Fr James Hanvey SJ considers the first five years of Pope Francis’ pontificate. He will invite us to 
consider what challenges Pope Francis now faces in leading the Church, but will also allow us to reflect upon 
what challenges us as the Church in preaching the Gospel of Christ. All welcome. 
 

ST GREGORY’S Please bring a plate of food to share following Mass next Sunday 30 September.  A chance 
to get together and welcome Kamila and her family into the Parish Community, following her recent baptism.  
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY An invitation for teams to come together for a short period of formation on Saturday 
13 October in the Apostle Room, Clifton Cathedral from 10am to 1pm. Spend time with CLOW leaders and 
catechists, helping one another understand how and why we celebrate the Liturgy of the Word with children.  
 

PARISHIONERS’ CALL - Servant Leaders in a Transfigured Church On Saturday afternoon, 6 October 
from 1.30pm - 5pm.  You are invited to an afternoon of reflection which will be held in St Osmund’s Parish 
Rooms.  Bishop Emeritus Crispian Hollis (priest of the Clifton Diocese and former Bishop of Portsmouth) will 
be present. Advance registration is essential: parishionerscall@theclose.org.uk 
 

HOUSEKEEPER VACANCY FOR PROJECT 99 AT ALABARE GUEST HOUSE A part-time housekeeper is 
needed to clean guest bedrooms and bathrooms. Please contact Xanie at salisburyBnB@cliftondiocese.com 
or collect details from the Parish Office. Closing Date: 5 October 2018. 
 

JUMBLE SALE on Saturday 20 October at 10.15am in St Gregory’s Hall. For further information please 
contact Teresa on 322029. 
 

ST GREGORY’S Christmas Bazaar will be on the 25 November. There will be a short meeting after Mass on 
the 14 October to draw ideas together. Lots of people got involved last year and hopefully will be happy to 
help again and anybody else who would like to, please come along.  The more the merrier!  Contact Jane on 
744332   

 
 

ORDINARIATE OF OUR LADY OF WALSINGHAM 
Fr Keith Robinson on 01722 504807 or frkeithssm@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 Mass     Holy Redeemer, Sundays 11am     
 Evensong and Benediction   Holy Redeemer, Second Sunday of every month 6pm      
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    YOUTH GROUPS  
 

All of our Youth Groups take place in the St Osmund’s Parish Rooms on Exeter Street (opposite Bishop 
Wordsworth School) New members are always welcome.  
 

SPIRIT - Girls group from Years 3-6 for craft, games and discussion. Great fun. Mondays 3.15-5pm. 
 

SOURCE - Mondays 5.30-7.15pm. Mixed group for Years 6-8. Plenty of high energy games and times for 
questions and discussion, please bring a small amount of change for the famed tuck shop. 
 

BRAVEHEART - Thursdays 4-6pm Years 9-11. (Same times, separate groups for lads and ladies). Time for 
exploring faith, asking questions with some games and activities too. Everyone welcome.  
 

Y DISCIPLE - Thursday evenings with dinner 7.30-9.30pm. Years 10-13. Mixed. For deeper discussion, 
friendship mixed with banter and madness on occasions too! 

DEANERY CONFIRMATION PROGRAMME 2018-19 
 

Our Deanery Confirmation programme will begin on Tuesday 9 October, to prepare 
candidates for their Confirmation  in 2019. The programme will run from this October through 
to next May and attendance of candidates and also parents (for certain sessions) is required.  
To be eligible for the programme candidates should be in school Year 9 or above.  To join this 
formation programme to prepare to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation, please collect and 
complete an application form, and return to the parish office.  Forms are available in all our 
churches or can be downloaded from our website: https://salisburycatholics.org/downloads 
 

A copy of each candidate’s baptism certificate will be required if the candidate was baptised outside of our 
Salisbury Deanery parishes.  
 
If you are considering joining the programme but would like to know more about the Sacrament of 
Confirmation, we have a great section on our website that has articles and videos to watch - take a look:   
https://salisburycatholics.org/why-catholic/7-sacraments/sacrament-confirmation 
 
Parents and potential candidates are also very welcome to contact our Project 99 team who lead the 
programme: youth@salisburycatholics.org or ring 07904 589360 

INTERNATIONAL MASS 12 October at St Joseph’s School at 7pm.   
Planning is underway for this year’s International Mass, at which we hope to have as many different country's 
represented as possible. If you know of any one needing a lift please contact the parish office. We ask that as 
many of you as possible bring your national dish to share at the supper that follows the Mass. No NUTs or 
NUT extracts please. Dishes should be cooked through and warm to go in warming cupboards, and a label 
saying what it is. The Mass will be recorded & photographs taken. If anyone wishes to object to their 
photographs being taken & published they MUST inform the parish office prior to the Mass. The final planning 
meeting will be held on Monday 8 October at 7pm in St Osmund’s Parish Rooms.  Please contact Bernie 
with any food related queries on 07876 773525. 

 

PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY LAND - APRIL 2019  A number of parishioners have been asking if it we could 
arrange a group pilgrimage to the Holy Land.  I have been making some enquiries and it may be possible to 
have one in April 2019, no details are available yet. If you are interested and would like to be part of the 
pilgrimage, please let Fr Michael know as soon as possible. 
 

THE GREAT WAR Trying to make sense of "Senseless Slaughter" A talk by Allan Mallinson, former soldier 
and The Times historian of the First World War.  Friday 19 October at 7pm in Christ the King RC Church 
Parish Hall, Amesbury.  Tickets in advance from the Christ the King Parish Office or on the door on the 
night.  No charge, but there will be a retiring collection for the church restoration fund. Telephone 01980 
622177 or email amesbury.christtheking@cliftondiocese.com 
 

The CAFOD Harvest Family Fast Day this year is on Friday 5 October.  We are encouraged to skip a meal 
on Friday 5 October and donate any money saved by doing so to CAFOD in support of farmers and producers 
in poor countries.  There are special envelopes available at the back of all our churches, please take one and 
place in the collection baskets at Mass on Sunday 7 October. 
 

THE WORLD’S BIGGEST COFFEE MORNING in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support takes place at Holy 
Family, Whaddon on Friday 28 September. Please support this friendly event by coming along between 10 - 
12 noon. Enjoy delicious home made cakes and share the pleasure by taking an extra slice home! 
 

SARUM CONCERN for Israel/Palestine, at Sarum College, 19 The Close, SP1 2EE on Thursday 27 
September 7 for 7.30pm a film, ‘From Balfour to Banksy’. Divisions and visions in Palestine. Speaker Miranda 
Pinch. 
  

KERALA APPEAL Thank you to all those who came along to support our BBQ last weekend - it was great to 
see parishioners line-dancing!  The event raised £350.  Thanks to Jim & Frances and the Catenians for 
organising this event.  Monies are still being received for our Kerala appeal to add to this and to that raised 
(£245) by our Parish Lunch.  We will let you know the total raised next week.  
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L I T U R G Y  O F  T H E  W O R D   

First Reading  Wisdom  2:12. 17-20  Let us condemn him to a shameful death.    

Responsorial Psalm Psalm 53:  The Lord upholds my life. 

Second Reading  James  3:16 - 4:3  Peacemakers, when they work for peace, sow the seeds   
    which will bear fruit in holiness. 

Gospel Acclamation    Alleluia, alleluia!  I am the light of the world, says the Lord,     
    anyone who follows me will have the light of life.  Alleluia! 

Gospel   Mark 9:30-37  The Son of Man will be delivered.  If anyone wants to be first, he must 
    make himself servant of all. 

OTHER MASSES  

Polish Mass:     St Osmund’s  4.00pm         Second Sunday of the Month 
Syro-Malabar Rite Mass:   Holy Redeemer   5.30pm    First Sunday of the Month 

HEALING PRAYER MINISTRY 

23 September - After 9.30am Mass St Gregory’s 7 October - After  11am Mass at St Osmund’s 

PRAYER INTENTIONS  

POPE FRANCIS MONTHLY PRAYER INTENTION Pope Francis’ prayer for the month of September is for 
Young People in Africa.  “Let us pray that young people in Africa may have access to education and work in 
their own countries.” Each month the Pope’s Worldwide Prayer Network produce beautiful, short videos to help 
us to join the Pope and the universal Church in prayer for a particular intention.  You can access these on our 
website:  https://salisburycatholics.org/pope-francis 
 

CLIFTON DIOCESE We pray for the priest and community of Good Shepherd, Batheaston and St Thomas 
More, Bradford on Avon. 
 

SALISBURY CHURCHES TOGETHER We pray for food producers and the Trussell Trust.. 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS all those who are sick and in hospital.  We remember those who 
have died recently. Please also remember all those whose anniversaries occur at this time. May they rest in 
peace.  
 

HARVEST SUNDAY We will be giving thanks for the Harvest on Sunday 7 October. Parishioners from all of 
our churches are encouraged to bring to Mass with them on that weekend, non-perishable food items to be 
donated to the Trussell Trust in support of those in crisis in our city.   
 

 

YEAR OF MISSION : TWENTY- FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

Here is a real image of discipleship in today’s gospel: to serve and to become small. Discipleship is not about 
position or importance or recognition or prestige; it’s about imitating Christ in the way we give our lives to others 
and in the way we reach out with love for others. But it’s also about ‘recognising’ God in those so easily 
overlooked – the child, the vulnerable, the weak, the seemingly insignificant, or  unimportant, those ignored or 
forgotten. The disciple should have eyes to see the face of God revealed in those who can be so readily 
ignored. As communities we can be too quick to worry about who’s first or who is best or who’s the most 
important. As disciples we should be ready to see the face of God in those around us and serve them, reach 
out to them… but our lives should also reveal something of the face of God because of who we are and 
because of the loving, compassionate service we give. 
 

POPE FRANCIS - The Ten Commandments 
 

Dear brothers and sisters: In our continuing catechesis on the Ten Commandments, we now turn to the fourth 
commandment: “Honour your father and your mother”. In the version of the Decalogue found in the Book of 
Deuteronomy, this command is followed by the promise of a long and happy life. We know how important the 
experience of good upbringing is for our later life, as well as the fact that not all parents are perfect. The fourth 
commandment bids us respect those who brought us into the world, despite their own limitations and the 
shortcomings of our childhood or home situation. When we look to the saints who suffered in their early years, 
we see that whatever our past hurts, God’s grace can bring not only healing but strength to change and to build 
a constructive future. God has a plan for our life. He is our heavenly Father, who through the death and 
resurrection of his Son offers us the possibility of being born anew and to enjoy life in abundance. In this light, 
we can honour our parents with gratitude for the gift of life they gave us, which finds its fulfilment in the glorious 
freedom of the children of God. 
 
ANNUAL MASS COUNT will take place at all weekend Masses from this weekend for 4 weeks. 


